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Town of Vienna Police Department Arrests Hit and Run Suspect  

 

 
Chad Gaskill 

On November 28, 2024, officers from the Vienna Police Department responded to a hit-

and-run accident in the 900 block of Park St SE. Upon arrival, they discovered that a 

pedestrian had been struck while attempting to cross the street. Detectives also responded 

to the scene and found evidence linking the incident to the vehicle involved, which was 

identified as a 2003 Chevrolet Avalanche pickup truck. 

Further investigation led detectives to an address in New Kent County, VA, on 

November 30, 2024, where they located the vehicle, showing damage consistent with the 

hit-and-run crash. The truck was seized, and a search warrant was executed, uncovering 

additional evidence. 

On December 10, 2024, detectives obtained a felony hit-and-run warrant for Chad 

Gaskill, the driver of the vehicle. Gaskill voluntarily turned himself into Vienna Police 

Detectives on December 11, 2024, and was held on a $10,000 secured bond at the Fairfax 

County Adult Detention Center. 

For Further Information, please contact 

MPO Juan Vazquez- Town of Vienna Police Public Information Officer 

at juan.vazquez@viennava.gov or 703.255.7845 


